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Contrary to the assertions of some climbers who oppose maintaining wilderness character, climbing in

designated Wilderness areas will not come to an end without permanent fixed anchors-but defacing rock and

adjacent areas will. Climbing in Wilderness existed long before modern methods of placing fixed anchors became

prevalent and increased the ability of climbers to climb thus far virtually impossible "routes." Along with the

increased access provided by modern technology, use has significantly increased-so has damage to the rock

and adjacent areas.

 

Not only that, but permanent fixed anchor use and maintenance in Wilderness is-and always has been-prohibited

by the Wilderness Act's ban on installations. Nonetheless, some climbing organizations champion a non-existing

extant right to their installations in Wilderness, at the expense of Wilderness itself, by elevating fixed anchor

climbing above existing prohibitions on activities far less permanent.

 


